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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

Monday 4th January 2021

Return to School 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year to you all! I hope that you have all had an enjoyable, whilst most probably different Christmas and New Year.

I am saddened that my first letter to you all still hugely focuses on COVID, I had rather hoped that this wouldn’t be the case, but regrettably it is. 

Our position at Garden City Academy and Nursery remains that we will be open on Tuesday 5th January 2021 for all children. This is under the directorate of the Government, Hertfordshire Council and REAch2 Academy Trust. We will continue to follow all the COVID safety measures that were in place from June and last term to do all we can to protect the staff, children and their families as much as possible to reduce risk. 

Garden City Academy and Nursery will only stay open whilst it is safe to do so. Lack of staff or positive COVID cases will result in year group closures.

As the COVID picture looks increasingly worse across the nation and particularly in London and the South East, we will be taking every measure we can to protect against COVID. However, it is clear that schools are not in control of COVID and all we can do is to put measures in place to ensure that there is frequent hand washing, space for all where possible and ventilation in classrooms.

If children show any signs of being unwell during the school day, we will send them home immediately. You will be expected to take your child to a COVID testing site for a test. 
It is becoming more evident the symptoms for children are far more varied and with the new variant include: headaches, sore throat, muscle pain, rashes, tiredness and sickness. COVID can look like symptoms of other common illnesses such as colds, strep throat, or allergies so children will also be asked to stay home or sent home with these symptoms and to contact 111 for further advice. We are being more cautious with the increase in cases – in these cases your attendance would be coded as symptoms and not affect your child’s attendance report.  
We strongly advise AGAINST home testing kits as these can result in delays when waiting for the test result.

Do NOT send your child to school or nursery if they show any signs of being unwell. Contact 111 for advice and book a test at a COVID test site where required.
At all times you MUST notify the school with test results using this email address: admin@gca.herts.sch.uk and calling the office during school opening hours. If you happy to forward a copy of the result this would be helpful but it is parental choice to do this. 

If a family member develops symptoms, you MUST keep your child(ren) at home for 10 days even if they do not display any symptoms. You must self-isolate as a family: do not send your child to school.

When coming to school each day please continue to follow the one way system, please observe the 2 metre distance rule, wear a face covering where you are able to and only ONE family member to pick up.

This is a highly anxious time for many people and I ask you all to respect each other, taking into consideration those around you.

We remain in Tier 4, so please adhere to the Tier 4 rules. Primarily this means, stay at home except for a ‘reasonable excuse’. School and Nursery drop off / collecting is deemed as a ‘reasonable excuse’ to leave the house. Please do not congregate outside school before or after drop off / collection. Only leave your house for the minimum amount of time. When forming a support bubble it should only be with one other household following the rules for these bubbles. 

We will do all we can to protect your child(ren) and we will play our part. We ask that you play your part too, in the hope that we can return to some sort of normality again soon.

School staff will be stretched to lengths never seen before, so please show patience and kindness if your messages are not responded to as quickly as you’d like.

I sincerely hope that the coming weeks will be brighter than is being forecast and that this storm will soon be over.

Kind regards,
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Mrs Stevenson

Headteacher
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REAch2 Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales under company number 08452281 whose registered office address is REAch2 Academy Trust, Henhurst Ridge Primary Academy, Henhurst Ridge, Branston, Burton-Upon-Trent, DE13 9SZ. REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.

